
TWO 
LIGHTS 

South Portland - Cape Elizabeth Rotary Club 
On the Maine coast 

Bug Light 
South Portland 

Wednesday 6:15 p.m. at Purpoodock Club, Spurwink Avenue, Cape Elizabeth 

Portland Head Light 
Cape Elizabeth 

Temporary Editor at work. 

EDITOR'S NOTE: For MARCH (and now for part of April, tool). 
If you want anything printed in Two Lighls, just let me know •• 
preferably in writing. Thanxl Dan Davidson, 767-4682. 

April 2, 1997 
Ted Spitzer 

Portland Public Market 

Ted is Project Director for the Market, which 
will begin its site work in May and open next spring at 
a cost of $4.7 million. The new Market, Ted says, 
"Will affirm the value of buying from local farmers." 

A project initiated and paid for by Betty 
Noyse, the Market will be in the Preble St. area near 
the newly-constructed indoor parking garage. It will 
be designed primarily to attract local patronage, not 
tourists. There will be no trinket or T-shirt sales. 

Ted showed us some slides of other public 
markets such as the famous one in Seattle. He also 
showed some of the architectural drawings of the 
exterior and interior. 

It is hoped there will be about 30 to 35 busi­
nesses in the market, including produce, meats, fish, 
flowers, specialty products, and probably a restaurant. 
There will also be special events designed to attract 
customers. 

Ted says if you have a merchant you'd espe­
cially like to see in the Market, tell them to contact 
Ted for details@ 772-8140. 

ASSIGNMENTS: 
4/9 4/16 

Programs (arranged) Schmidt 
Song Cantlin Carson 
Invocation Schmidt Schnauck 
Raffle gift Nisbet Packer 
Conductor Bagdasarian Brain in 

UPCOMING PROGRAMS~ 
Editor's Note: Let me know WHAT your program is 
so it can be printed here. Please! I 

• April 9 -- Maine humorist Kendall Morse is back! 
(and, we're told, so is President Wayne) 

•April 16 --To be arranged by Laurenz Schmidt. 
• April 23 -- To be arranged by Joanne Stuart. 
• April 30 -- To be arranged by Dick Yerxa. 
To give you another "heads up," May and June will be 
(in order): Bagdasarian, Brainin, Cantlin, Carson, 
Conroy. Danielson, Daviero, Day. 

HELP ! We mll..need an ''interim" APRIL newsletter 
editor! Please -- please -- call Kathy Ray if you can 
help. Even if it's just for one issue or so. 

Soup Kitchen Tuesday April 8 
So far, sign ups for this one are awfully thin; we really 
need some more volunteers. to help out. Dessert for the 
night is brownies (without nuts). Please call Joe 
Conroy and tell him you can be there. 

District Assembly April 26 
Call Wayne or Jim if you are interested in attending. 
Wayne made some mention of the Club picking up the 
tab ... but you should confirm that with them. 

Yard Sale 

Remember the old adage "One man• s junk is another 
man's treasure"?? Well, there's a move afoot to have 
us all clean out our garages and attics for spring. And 
to donate our junk to be.turned into treasure. In other 
words, a fund raiser for the Club. We might join up 
with another club for theproject. If you have any ideas 
or suggestions, please pass them along to Wayne. 

4/23 4/30 sn 
Stuart Yerxa Bagdasarian 
Conroy Danielson Daviero 
Simpson Stanton Stuart 
Pappas Ray Rinaldi 
Cantlin Carson Conroy 

Remember: If you can't be there, at least find a substitute. These are our jobs, not Wayne's or Jim's! 
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• Bob Flynn in contrition for having to scoot. 
•Jim Russell for not being the stand-in now. 
• Jeff Gabrielson for being back again, and for two 
students currently in his home on the exchange pro­
gram from Archangel. 
• Keith McAlary for having taught his first Junior 
Achievement course successfully. 
•Wayne Goodrich (Wayne WHO??) for Jim's pro-tem 
work, for Frank, for the Board ... and for some new 
accounts. Welcome back, Wayne! (well, except maybe 
for that baaaad story you brought back with you). 

Shot-In· The-Dark Golf Tournament August 22 

This annual fund raiser for Cerebral Palsy will be held 
starting at 5:30 p.m. on Friday, Aug. 22 at 
Purpoodock. lt's been a lot of fun in the past. Don Day 
is looking for some sponsors and will be looking also 
for some volunteers. Think about it, mark your calen· 
dar, and be prepared to tell Don you can help out. 
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PROGRAM: APRIL 9 

Maine Humorist Kendall Morse. 
Kendall was our guest awhile back 
and delighted everyone with his 
stories. We look forward to another 
entertaining evening. 

This is plwtned to be a joint meet· 
ing with the Scarborough Club. 
Spouses, prospective members, and 
guests are welcome •• BUT 
PLEASE NOTIFY KATHY RAY 
if you or a guest will attend. 

A Bookland gift certificate donat<".d by B.J. Nicholson 
was won by our guest speaker Ted Spitzer. 

Birthdays & Anniversaries: 
Well, folks, we have NONE in the Club between 
April 3 and April 29th. Stay tuned! 
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$Linwood Street 
Qape Eliubcth. MB 04107 
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TWO 
LIGHTS 

South Portland - Cape Elizabeth Rotary Club 
On the Maine coast 

Bug Light 
South Portland 

Portland Head Light 
Cape Elizabeth 

Wednesday 6:15 p.m. at Purpoodock Club, Spurwink Avenue, Cape Elizabeth 

Temporary Editor at work. 

EDITOR'S NOTE: For MARCH (and now for part of April, tool). 
If you want anything printed in Two Lighta, just let me lcnow -­
preferably in writing. Thanxl Dan Davidson, 767-4682. 

April 9, 1997 
Kendall Morse 

l\'laine Humorist 

A great visit with friends from the Scarborough Club. 
Kendall had a raspy voice tonight but was his wonder­
ful self. Ya hadda be there! 'twas great fun! (And we 
learned a lot about people in Machias, too.) 

Another highlight of this evening was the initiation 
and welcoming of new member Tom Moulton. Tom 
was introduced by Don Day. Tom is a U.M. grad, has 
his MBA in real estate, and currently works with the 
Dunham Group. Welcome, Tom! We look forward to 
getting to know you. 

Alec Livingston announced tonight that there will be 
some Club activities and fund raising connected with 
the opening of the new bridge July 12 and 13. So 
please mark your calendars. There is a possibility we 
will be working with the Portland Club on this one. 
Don Day is chairing the efforts. Stay tuned! 

ASSIGNMENTS: 
4/16 4/23 

Programs Schmidt Davidson 
Song Carson Conroy 
Invocation Schnauck Simpson 
Raffle gift Packer Pappas 
Conductor Brainin Cantlin 

UPCOMING PROGRAMS: 
Editor's Note: Let me know WHAT your program is 
so it can be printed in Two Lights. Please!! 

Please note: there have been some changes ! ! ! ! 

•April 16 -- To be arranged by Laurenz Schmidt. 
• April 23 -- Is arranged by Dan Davidson. 
• April 30 -- Is arranged by Dick Y erxa. 
• May 7 -- Is arranged by Joann Stuart. 
Coming up are (in order): Bagdasarian, Brainin, 
Cantlin, Carson, Conroy, Danielson, Daviero, Day. 

HELP ! We filill need an "interim" APRIL newsletter 
editor! Please -- please -- call Kathy Ray if you can 
help. Even if it's just for one issue or so. 

May 7 -- Adrienne is working on a dinner at SMTC 
that includes Paul Harris recognitions. 

And, at another upcoming evening. we will 
also be awarding "Service Above Self' recognitions. 
(Please fill out your nomination forms and return them 
to Adrienne.) 

District A~embly April 26 at U.N.E. 
A number of club members have signed up for this 
District event. 

Yard Sale 

Please refer to last week's bulletin for some sketchy 
details and remember, if you have any ideas or sugges­
tions for this event, please pass them along to Wayne. 

It has come to the attention of Two Lights that Dieter 
Schnauck will be seeing some specialists in Boston 
soon. Our prayers and best wishes go with Dieter. 

4/30 sn 5/14 
Yerxa Stuart Bagdasarian 
Danielson Daviero Day 
Stanton Stuart Yerxa 
Ray Rinaldi Roberts 
Carson Conroy Danielson 

Remember: If you can't be there, at least find a substitute. These are our jobs, not Wayne's or Jim's! 



• Mick Maher for daugher I lelen becoming Editor-in­
Chief of the Law Review at her school. 
• Alec Livingston for good weather at the Seadogs 
opening game. 
• Bill Kourakos for being back in town. 
•Joann Stuart for becoming a GRANDMOTHER!! 
(on John's side of their recent marriage.) :-) 
• Dieter Schnauck for becoming Asst. Treasurer at 
Fairchild Corp. 
• Karen Dunfey for the New Generation Conference 
and becoming co-chair for the Youth Exchange Com· 
mittee. 
• Mike M1..Govern for a retiren :nt party for Janet 
McLaughlin -- who was "speechless." 
• Paul Butler for just being allowed in from his dutks 
to eat the evening meal. (And Janet, it was nice you 
could join his table ... even if Paul .illlfilLl there.) 

Shol-ln-The-D:1rk Golf Tournament August 22 

This annual fund raiser for Cerebral Palsy will be held 
sta11ing at 5:30 p.m. on Friday, Aug. 22 at 
Purpoodock. It's been a lot of fun in the past. Don Day 
is looking for some sponsors and will he looking also 
for some volunteers. Think about it, mark your calen· 
dar, and be prep:u·ed to tell Don you can help out. 

Don te-lls Two Lights that Rick Dobson and 
Bob Flynn have both already paid to sponsor one hole. 

TllE ROTARY FOUR-WAY TEST 
Bob Carson provided us some education about 

this test and iJs philosophy. (Your editor suggests we 
all leam it; I'm pretty sure there's gonna be a test. So 
here's your "cheater"; cut it out and keep it with you!) 
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• IS ff THE TRUTI I'! 
• IS IT FAIR TO ALL CONCERNED? 
• WILL IT BUILD GOODWILL AND 

BEITER FRIENDSHIPS'/ 
• WILL IT BE BENEFICIAL TO ALL 

CONCERNED? 
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UPCOMING PROGRAMS: 

April 16 •· is being arranged by Laurenz 
Schmidt. 

April 23 ··Dan Davidson will introduce 
Jay Trevorrow, Cape Schools System 
Technology Coordinator. Jay will speak 
on "Casting the People Net; how technol­
ogy will change education in Cape's 
Schools." 

April 30 ··Dick Ycrxa will inu·oduce 
Gene Guilford of the Maine Oil Dealers 
Association to speak on natural gas, its 
costs, its future, etc. 

May 7 ··Joanne Stuart will present a 
progrctm on the BUICter School for the 
Deaf. NOTE: Program will be at SMTC. 

Uirthdays & Anniversaries: 
NONE in the Club between April 3 and April 29th. 
Stay tuned! 

A gift certificate donated by Dave Nisbet was won by 
David Lourie. 

(and this lovely space could have been yours for a few pultry 
advertising dollars ... paid in cash in sm:ill l>ills dircclly lo lhc 
lcmporary l>ullclin editor. Great way to l>uild your1>W1incss, t::Jt 
you missc<.l lhis chancel) 

ID .,.. 
N 

VI 
0 

~ :c 

,,, ,.... 
r::i 
> 
CD 

~· :c 

\ I >I 

w.,.... s. Simpsoa 
5 Unwood Street 
Cape Eliubeth. MB 04107 



TWO 
LIGHTS 

South Portland - Cape Elizabeth Rotary Club 
On the Maine coast 

Bug Light 
South Portland 

Wednesday 6:15 p.m. at Purpoodock Club, Spurwink Avenue, Cape Elizabeth 

Portland Head Light 
Cape Elizabeth 

Temporary Editor at work. 

EDITOR'S NOTE: For MARCH (and now for part of April, tool). 
If you want anything printed in Two Lights, just let me know •• 
preferably in writing. Thanxl Dan Davidson, 767-4682. 

April 16, 1997 
INGRAHAM 

Helio Medina of Fairchild Se.urlconductor, substituting 
for Laurenz S~hmidt~ gave a brief background and 
history of Ingraham (Helio is also a volunteer there), 
and introduced the principal speaker Executive Direc­
tor Jane Morrison. 

We learned that Ingraham last year responded to more 
than 42,000 phone calls. The organization helped 
thousands of people with food, shelter, medical care, 
fuel, transportation, suicide intervention, domestic 
violence, crisis intervention, and various other support 
services. 

Jane told us that ngraham began a new service on 
March 3: Cumberland County Crisis Response. This 
new program will be available 24 hours a day and its 
volunteers will go on-site to provide help. 

lngraham's HOT LINE is 774-HELP. 

For more information about Ingraham, call their 
regular number: 874-1055 or e-mail the organization 
at lngraham@ime.net. 

ASSIGNMENTS: 
4/23 4/30 

Programs Davidson Yerxa 
Song Conroy Danielson 
Invocation Simpson Stanton 
Raffle gift Pappas Ray 
Conductor Cantlin Carson 

UPCOMING PROGRAMS: 
Editor's Note: Let your editor know WHAT your 
program is so it can be printed in Two lights. Please!! 
• April 23 -- Is arranged by Dan Davidson. (see p. 2) 
• April 30 -- Is arranged by Dick Yerxa. (see p. 2) 
•May 7 -- Is arranged by Joann Stuart. (seep. 2) 

Also, Adrienne is arranging for the May 7 
meeting to be held at SMTC and is setting up Paul 
Harris recognitions that night 
Coming up are (in order): Bagdasarian, Brainin, 
Cantlin, Carson, Conroy, Danielson, Daviero, Day. 

DISTRICT ASSEMBLY 
Will be held April 26 at UNE. Several members of our 
club are planning to go. We may be past the deadline 
but call Wayne if you're interested (could be a va­
cancy). 

"ROCKIN' WITH THE KING Il" 
Saturday April 19th for charity, sponsored by the 
Portland Rotary Club. Tickets $15 at the door or at 
Home Vision Video. Entertainment, food, dancing, 
music. FMI, call Bill Daviero. 

GSE TEAM APRIL 23 
The team will be at our meeting next week. Please be 
a good host and greet each of them. 
NOTE #1: a home host is needed for one man of the 
team Monday thru Friday (21st thru Z5th). Call Nancy 
Hawes or Wayne if you can help. 
NOTE #2: Rick Dobson says the Portland Club needs 
a volunteer to accompany/guide the team to various 
locations in their schedule on Friday, April 25th from 
8 a.m. to 11 :30 a.m .. Call Rick if you can help. 

Yard Sale -- early June 

Talk to Wayne. We'll need donated items. 

sn 5/14 5/21 
Stuart Bagdasarian Brain in 
Daviero Day Dobson 
Stuart Yerxa Bagdasarian 
Rinaldi Roberts Ru~ell 

Conroy Danielson Davidson 

Remember: If you can't be there, at least find a substitute. These are our jobs, not Wayne's or J~'s! 



• Dan Davidson for being invited to keynote a Rotary 
communications session at the District 7910 (Mass.) 
Conference May 9th. (He's actually gonna do it!) 
• Janet McLaughlin for starting her new job today as 
Dir. of Planning and Development in Yarmouth. 
•David Lourie for NOT getting an 800 number that 
seeks Scavcys and/or Nonnan David. 
•Joe Conroy for those who helped at Soup Kitchen. 
• Jim Russell (sadly) for filing taxes; also in recogni­
tion of the Club's PR efforts. (Thanks, Jim:-)) 
•Bill Kourakos (sadly) for being back two weeks 
without a raffle win. 
•Frank Gemme for time in Los Vegas, and for the 
reminder of his wife's upcoming birthday. 
•Paul Butler for winning the raffle, and that no Ycrxa 
oil ended up in his yard. (What's that mean, Paul?) 
•Wayne Goodrich for Nancy Hawes being happily 
on vacation (in spite of being rear-ended on the 
bridge; Nancy was NOT bun but her car was). 

(continued in next colwnn) 

THE ROTARY FOUR-WAY TEST 

There's gonna be a surprise 
exam. So here's that "cheater" again; 
cut it out and keep it with you!) 

~ ~ ~ Here it is again: 
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• IS IT THE TRUTH? 
• IS IT FAIR TO ALL 
CONCERNED? 
•WILL IT BUILD GOODWILL 
AND BEITER FRIENDSHIPS? 
• WILL IT BE BENEFICIAL 
TO ALL CONCERNED? 
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Warroa s. Simpsoia 
5 Ila.wood Street 

UPCOMING PROGRAMS: 

April 23 - Dan Davidson will inttoducc 
Jay Trevorrow, Cape Schools System 
Technology Coordinator. Jay will speak 
on "Casting the People Net; how technol­
ogy will change education in Cape's 
Schools." 

April 30 -- Dick Yerxa will inttoducc 
Gene Guilford of the Maine Oil Dealers 
Association to speak on natural gas, its 
costs, its future, etc. 

May 7 -- Joanne Stuart will present a 
program on the Baxter School for the 
Deaf. NOTE: Program will be at SMTC. 

Birthdays & Anniversaries: 
NONE in the Club between April 3 and April 29th. 
Stay tuned! 

RAfFL6 
Paul Butler won a State of Maine Cookbook donated 
by Bob Packer. 

(Dollars cont.) 

• Jeff Gabrielson for seeing Nancy in a rental car; 
also for the Aucocisco Fest. Apr. 19-2S. Come sec a 
brand-new (S-day-old??) USCG cutter on the water­
front! And enjoy the other parts of the Fest, too! 
• Bob Carson for Tiger Woo<ls' im~ssivc victory in 
the Masters. 
• Eleanor Brainin offered $S for chairing the 
osteoporosis forum recently, its participants, its spon­
sors, its attendees ... and (not necessarily related) for 
the end of tax season! 

a.po Bli.r.abctb. MB 04107 



TWO 
LIGHTS 

South Portland - Cape Elizabeth Rotary Club 
On the Maine coast 

Bug Light 
South Portland 

Wednesday 6:15 p.m. at Purpoodock Club, Spurwink Avenue, Cape Elizabeth 

Portland Head Light 
Cape Elizabeth 

Temporary Editor at work. 

EDITOR'S NOTE: OK, you suffered with me for two months. Now we 
are ple~sed ~ have Nancy Hawes back. If you want anything printed in 
Two Lights, JU&l let Nancy know. My thanks for your help and input. 
Dan Davidson. 

April 23, 1997 
TECHNOLOGY IN CAPE SCHOOLS 

Jay Trevoll'ow, Technology Coordinator in the Cape 
Schools System, was introduced by Dan Davidson. 
Jay spoke on "Casting the People Net; how technology 
will change edi.'Cation in Cape's Schools." 

Cape is in the 2nd year of a 5-year technology 
plwt. As part of establishing the school computer 
network, many volunteers have been donating their 
time and talents -- high school students (some of 
whom have their own businesses in computer consult­
ing), SMTC technical volunteers, teachers, the Techni­
cal Conunittee, school maintenwtce staff members. 

Jay says there are 1500 drops in the system and 
SMTC has terminated more than 1000 so far. 

"We're creating a model for using volunteer 
talent to set up the network at little cost," says Jay. 

He adds, "Digital networks will globalize our 
experiences. Our children, for example, should be able 
to interact with others worldwide." 

Jay believes technology will decenu·alize our 
educational processes and gives as exwnples: 

- digital experiences are going on now in 
Maine in the home schooling progrwn; 

- e-mail is in use by our students; 
(co11ti11ued to the right) 

ASSIGNMENTS: 
4/30 5n 

Programs Yerxa Stuart 
Song Danielson Daviero 
Invocation Stanton Stuart 
Raffle gift Ray Rinaldi 
Conductor Carson Conroy 

UPCOMING PROGRAMS: 
Editor's Note: Let your editor know WHAT your 
program is so it can be printed in Two Lights. Please!! 

• April 30 -- Is arranged by Dick Yerxa. (see p. 2) 
(Board meeting afterwards) 

• May 7 -- Is arrwtged by Joann Stuart. (see p. 2) 
Also, Adrienne Murphy has arranged for the 

May 7 meeting to be at the McKernan Center at 
SMTC and is setting up Paul Harris recognitions that 
night. 
•May 14 -- To be w-ranged by Dave Bagdasarian. 
•May 21 -- To be arranged by Eleanor llrainin. 
Coming up are (in order): Cantlin, Carson, Conroy, 
Danielson, Oaviero, Day. (See below) 

GSE TEAM VISIT 
We had four members of the GSE team with us to­
night. Nancy Hawes and Janet McLaughlin intro­
duced our visitors, their sponsors and hosts. GSE 
visitors were: 
• Bo Skoldqvist of Sweden 
• Dariwsz Szymula of Polwtd 
• Elzbieta Skowronska of Poland 
•Hans Wallmark of Sweden 
Currently, there w·e 500 Rotary GSE Teams across the 
world this spring, at no cost to the participants. A team 
from our area will be going to Sweden and Poland in 
thenear future. 

(Trevorrow co11tl11ued) 

- 12-year olds have created a web page of their own on 
wetland biology; 
- students can now learn languages on-line. 
Jay, previously an English teacher, gave us a spirited 
and enthusiastic presentation on the coming changes 
in the technology of education. 

5/14 5/21 5/28 
Bagdasarian llrainin Cantlin 
Day Dobson Dube 
Yerxa Bagdasarian llrainin 
Roberts Russell Schmidt 
Danielson Davidson Daviero 

Remember: If you can't be there, at least find a substitute. These are our jobs, not Wayne's or iim's! 



© -
• Nancy Hawes for the GSE team visit and for Janet 
McLaughlin's help. 
•Dan Davidson for his daughter Meridan being 
selected as one of the national spokespersons for the 
Power Bar company. 
•Sam Rinaldi for another bathroom activity, and for 
being back from a crying baby. 
• Janet McLaughlin for the GSE team. 
• BJ Nicholson for his recent move -- and for Mike 
Cantlin who carried the heavy furnit\ll'e. 
• Dick Y erxa for a fellow graduate (I missed the 
school -- sorry guys.) 
•Bill Daviero for meeting Mike Cantlin at a "local 
establishment." (hmm, Mike seems to be getting 
around these days) 
• ... and several guests were pleased with the visit of 
the GSE team. 

THE ROTARY FOUR-WAY TEST 

(Cut it out and keep it with you!) 
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• IS IT TIIE TRUTH? 
• IS IT FAIR TO ALL 
CONCERNED? 
• WILL IT BUILD GOODWILL 
AND BEITER FRIENDSHIPS? 
• WILL IT BE DENEFICIAL 
TO ALL CONCERNED? 
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UP.;OMING PROGRAMS: 

April 30 -- Dick Yerxa will introduce 
Gene Guilford of the Maine Oil Dealers 
Association to speak on natural gas, its 
costs, its future, etc. 

May 7 -- Joanne Stuart will present a 
program on the Baxter School for the 
Deaf. NOTE: Program will be at SMTC. 

May 14- Dave Bagdasarian 
May 21 - Eleanor Brainin 
May 28 - Mike C1mtlin 

Monday May 12 a group from our Club will be going 
to Vermont for a Rotary meeting in the Little Red 
Schoolhouse ... where Paul Harris went to school. Call 
Warren Simpson for details. 

Birthdays & Anniversaries: 

• April 29 -- Dick & Mary Kilroy 

RAFFL6 
''The Great American Bathroom Book" -- given by 
Nick Pappas -- was won by Sam Rinaldi. 

Uh ... WAY TO GO, SAM !I :-) 

Other notes ----

Yard Sale -- early June 
Talk to Wayne. We-'U need donated items. 

Bowl-a-Thon has reportedly raised about $2000. 
Well done to all those-who woTked on it and those 
who participated . . 

PDG Bob Patten was among our many guests appear­
ing in the audience tonight. 

---.. ---... 

'~ I / . _.,, 



TWO 
LIGHTS 

South Portland - Cape Elizabeth Rotary Club 
On the Maine coast 

Bug Light 
South Portland 

Portland Head Light 
Cape Elizabeth 

Wednesday 6: 15 p. m. at Purpoodock Club, Spurwink Avenue, Cape Elizabeth 

April 30, 1997 

REMEMBER ••. 

·Our ' next meeting (May 7) is at the McKernan 
Center at SMTC. The program, brought to us by 
Joanne Stuart, will be about an environmental 
educatioµ program at the Baxter School for the 
Deaf. We will also be honoring Wayne Ross, 
President of SMTC, and Joe Foley for his efforts 
with the Ronald McDonald House. Spouses are 
welcome! 

The following day, May 8, Adrienne Murphy will 
be presenting our second annual SMTC scholarship 
to a deserving student at their awards ceremony. 

UPCOMING CLUB EVENTS 

May 14 - Program = Tom Doe of the Dept. of 
Transportation speaking about the Bridge project. 

May 21 - We will be making Service Above Self 
presentations to community leaders. We will also 
have the DARE officers ftom both communities as 
our guests that night. 

June 1 - We will be meeting at the Cape Eli7.abeth 
Community Center for burgers and dogs - spouses 
invited! 

June 14 - Yard sale to benefit internal budget. 
David Lourie has graciously volunteered the use of 
his lawn on Spurwink Avenue. A good chance to 
clean out those attics, garages, closets, basements 
and help out the club as well! 

June 21 - Cape Family Fun Day! 

June 26-29 - District Conference (see back side) 

July 13 - We will be helping out with the 5k road 
race celebrating the bridge opening. 

5/7/97 
Songleader Davlero 
Invocation Stuart 
Rame Gift Rinaldi 

(For all you runners; the Freeport club is also 
sponsoring a 5k and I Ok road race on May 17. See 
Wayne for details.) 

July 30 - Lobsterbake, Fort Williams 

ON THE DISABLED LIST 

We were happy to hear that Alec Livingston is 
doing well after an angioplasty early last week. It is 
unclear whether there was a relationship between 
his chest pains and Wayne's board meeting agenda. 

Dieter Schnauck will be going to Boston on May 8 
to begin an intensive chemotherapy treatment. He 
expects to be home from the hospital after a few 
days but will be recovering for several weeks. Let's 
all let Dieter know that our thoughts and prayers are 
with him: 

Dieter Schnauck 
4 Longview Street 
Cumberland, ME 04021 

Also, while you have your roster out, please make 
the following change for Dick Holden: 

128 Black Point Road 
Scarborough, ME 0407 4 
885-9017 (telephone) 
883-8203 (fax) 

OIL HEAT IN MAINE 

Our program on April 30 was presented by Gene 
Guilford of the Maine Oil Dealers Association, 
courtesy of Dick Yerxa. Gene gave a fact-filled 
presentation, with some surprising information 
about the advantages of oil heat. His program 
prompted a lot of questions and discussion. Thanks 
to Gene and Dick for this very interesting program! 

Happy Birthday to Bob Packer (May 9) & Sam 
Rinaldi (May 5) 

Happy Anniversary to Mike & Pat Cantlin (May 
6) and Sam & Helene Giftos (May 9). 

5/14/97 5/21/97 5/28/97 
Day Dobson Dube 

Vena Bagdasarian Brain In 
Roberts Russell Schmidt 

Conductor Conroy Danielson Davidson Oavlero 



ROTA-KY INTERNATIONAL DISTRICT 7·1dO 
DISTRICT CONFERENCE 

June 26, 27, 28, & 29, 1997 
-

COLONY HOTEL KENNEBUNKPORT, MAINE 

OVERNIGHT ATTENDEES 

Ocean Side: (Limited availability, 1 .. come, 1• served) 
Thursday night only - includes room and breakfast (2 adults) $141.00 
Friday & Saturday nights $225.00 per night (2 adults) 
Friday & Saturday nights $185.00 per night (1 adult) 

Garden Side: 
Thursday night only - includes room and breakfast (2 adults) $116.00 
Friday & Saturday nights $198.00 per night (2 adults) 
Friday & Saturday nights $157.00 per night (1 adult) 

Lunch: 
Dinner 

$15.00 
$35.00 

DAILY COMMUTERS 

There is a special Thursday dinner and entertainment registration. 

MURDER, MYSTERY & INTRIGUE 

Portside Rotary Ciub presents an evening of entertainment in an 
historic boathouse? overlooking the scenic Kennebunk River, just a short 
walk from the Colony Hotel. Cos:ktails, dinner and piano with "Flash" are 
added enticements. Cocktails, 6 p.m. - Dinner, 7 p.m. Conference 
registration not required. $25 per person. 

Please contact Secretary, Paul Butler, for full details and registration 
forms for the District Conference. 



TWO 
LIGHTS 

South Portland - Cape Elizabeth Rotary Club 
On the Maine coast 

Bug Light 
South Portland 

Portland Head Light 
Cape Elizabeth 

Wednesday 6:15 p.m. at Purpoodock Club, Spurwink Avenue, Cape Elizabeth 

May 7, 1997 

A FUN-FILLED EVENING AT 
THE MCKERNAN CENTER 

The April 7 meeting held several treats. One was 
meeting at the McKernan Center with its lovely 
view and delicious food. Thanks to Kathy Ray for 
arranging this for us. Another was having several 
of the spouses joining us for the meeting; two of our 
members (Alec & Mike C.) even had some 
wonderful things to say about their wives. Another 
was having Alec Livingston back among us, 
looking so healthy that it was hard to believe he had 
just had an angioplasty. 

The meeting was capably run by Adrienne 
Murphy, filling in for the vacationing (in his 
mind?) President Wayne. A highlight of the 
evening was the presentation of two Paul Harris 
Fellowships to community leaders. Don Day made 
a presentation to Joe Foley, the moving force 
behind the Ronald McDonald House. Joe informed 
us that the house will celebrate its second 
anniversary on May 25, and that so far it has served 
over 700 families. The house's 15 bedrooms are 
full almost every night, demonstrating that it fills a 
real need in the commw1ity. In addition to the Paul 
Harris award, Don presented Joe with a check for 
$250 for the Ronald McDonald House. 

Kathy Ray made the other presentation to Wayne 
Ross, President of SMTC. Wayne modestly gave 
credit for the accomplishments of SMTC to its 
faculty and administrators, including Linda 
Gabrielson. Joe and Wayne were accompanied by 
their wives Katherine and Betsy, respectively (yes, 
Betsy Ross), whose support they gratefully 
acknowledged. 

Our program was exceptionally interesting and was 
brought to us by some exceptional youngsters and 
teachers. Jean Wandel, Daniel DeLuca, and 
Portland Rotarian Ray Parks of the Baxter School 
for the Deaf brought along two students (Mary 
Beth & Matt) to tell us about a grant program the 
students have been working on. In a project that 
combines environmental education, community 
service and public relations, the students have 
identified trees along the walking trail around 

Mackworth Island and have made up guide books, 
sign posts and a slide presentation to give to 
community groups (such as ours!). The students 
were remarkably poised and had a very polished 
presentation. Thanks to Joanne Stuart for bringing 
this project to our attention! 

CONGRATS, THANKS, ETC. 

Congratulations to Frank Gemme in his new role 
as President of Gabriel Electronics. 

Thank you to Dan Davidson for doing the bulletin 
for the months of March and April. 

Welcome back to Bill Daviero, from his annual 
excursion to the Kentucky Derby. 

Bon Voyage to Don Day, heading for Ireland, to 
Mike McGovern who is in Australia by now, and 
to the Butlers, who are headed out west. 

Congratulations to Sam & Lynne Rinaldi, whose 
daughter is sleeping through the night now! 

Happy Birthday to Bill York (55 on May 14) 

Happy Anniversary to Don & Grace Day (31 years 
on the 14th) and to Frank & Lynne Gemme (30 
years on the 20th) 

UPCOMING CLUB EVENTS 

May 14 - Program = Tom Doe of the Dept. of 
Transportation speaking about the Bridge project. 

May 21 - We will be making Service Above Self 
presentations to community leaders. We will also 
have the DARE officers from both communities as 
our guests that night. 

June 11 - We will be meeting at the Cape Eliz.abeth 
Community Center for burgers and dogs - spouses 
invited! 

June 14 - Yard sale to benefit internal budget. 
David Lourie has graciously volunteered the use of 
his lawn on Spurwink Avenue. Wayne indicates 



that this is a "no clothing" event - ~ret that any 
way you want! 

June 21 - Cape Family Fun Day! 

June 26-29 - District Conference. See Bob Carson 
for registration forms. The club has some money 
available to help out with registration fees if you 
plan to attend. 

July 13 - We will be helping out with the 5k road 
race celebrating the bridge opening. 

July 30 - Lobsterbake, Fort Williams 

STUDENT EXCHANGE NEWS 

We don't usually get a trfdnce to see how busy 
Karen Dunfey is at the District level in her role as 
the Outbound Coordinator for International Youth 
Ej<.change. Next year, though, our club will get to 
be more actively involved in youth exchange than 
we have been for the past five years. Specifically, 
Karen reports that we will be sponsoring a young 
man going to Japan, and will be hosting two 
inbound students: a young man from Germany and 
a young woman from Japan. 

DUTIES 

SongJeader 
Invocation 
Raffle Gift 
Conductor 

5/14/97 5/21/97 
Day Dobson 

Yerxa Bagdasarian 
Roberts Russell 

Danielson Davidson 
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Dube Dubois 

Brainin Butler 
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Wednesday 6:15 p.m. at Purpoodock Club, Spurwink Avenue, Cape Elizabeth 

May 14, 1997 

WELCOME, TOM! 

In the transition from one bulletin editor to the next, 
we seem to have left out reporting on Tom 
Moulton joining the club. Tom grew up in Cape 
Eliz.abeth and now lives in Portland. After 
graduating from CEHS he was with the Anny Corps 
of Engineers for 3 years. He then went to UMO for 
a degree in finance and San Diego State for his 
master's degree. He is a commercial real estate 
broker with the Dunham Group. He enjoys sailing, 
biking, hiking, and basically anything outdoors 
(hopefully that includes selling Christmas trees?). 
A belated (but nonetheless hearty) welcome to 
Tom! 

THE CASCO BAY BRIDGE 

Dave Bagdasarian arranged for our program, 
which was a fascinating presentation about the 
Casco Bay Bridge, presented by Tom Doe of the 
Maine Dept. of Transportation. Tom showed a 
short videotape and then added some additional 
infonnation about the bridge project's recent 
progress. Did you know, for instance, that: 

The "Million Dollar Bridge" did not cost a million 
dollars - only $970,000? 

The first bridge over the Fore River cost $7000 and 
stood 4 feet above water? 

The new bridge will be one of the largest draw­
bridges in North America? 

Each "leaf' of the drawbridge weighs 2,600,000 
pounds? 

They are currently using l 0 hp motors to raise and 
lower the leaves for ship traffic (these will be 
replaced with two 75 hp motors for each leaf)? 

':" 

The new bridge will take two minutes to open (as 
opposed to 3 minutes for the old bridge) and will 
not have to open for tugs? 

By using the concrete from the old bridge to fonn a 
harbor-view pal'k, the- bridge project will save $1 
million? 

These are just some of the interesting facts we 
learned about the new bridge. Thank you, Dave and 
Tom! 

THANK YOU, SOUP KITCHEN 
VOLUNTEERS 

Helping out at the soup kitchen on May 13 were 
Bill Stanton, Bob Packer, Dan & Edie Davidson, 
David & Matt Lourie, Phil Dube, B.J. Nicholson, 
Karen, Neala & Casey Dunfey, Nancy Hawes and 
Joe Conroy. We also had a couple of rookies: 
Janet McLaughlin and Ibby Conroy. 

LUCKY FOLKS AT THE 
MAY 14 MEETING: 

Dick Kilroy, who won $1000 in the Maine lottery~ 

Dave Bagdasarian, who won the raffle prize (a 
cooler donated by Jack Roberts); 

Dick Yerxa, who avoided giving the invocation by 
showing up just a little too late; 

Frank Gemme, who will no longer have tuition 
bills to pay - Brian graduates from Colby this week. 

Rick Dobson, who had the pleasure of his father 
Gordon's company at the meeting. 

UPCOMING CLUB EVENTS 

May 21 - We will be making Service Above Self 
presentations to community leaders. We will also 
have the DARE officers from both communities as 
our guests that night. 

June 5 - Ceremony to recognize Rotary's contri­
bution to landscaping at Joan Benoit Samuelson 
statue. 1 :30 p.m. in front of library. 



that this is a ••no clothing'' event - interpret that any 
way you want! 

June 21 - Cape Family Fun Oay! 

June 26-29 - District Conference. See Bob Carson 
for registration forms. The club has some money 
available to help out with registration fees if you 
plan to attend. 

July 13 - We will be helping out with the 5k road 
race celebrating the bridge opening. 

July 30 - Lobsterbake, Fort Williams 

STUDENT EXCHANGE NEWS 

We don't usually get a l.-ndllCe to see how busy 
Karen Dunfcy is at the District level in her role as 
the Outbound Coordinator for International Youth 
EJCchange. Next year, though, our club will get to 
be more actively involved in youth exchange than 
we have been for the past five years. Specifically, 
Karen reports that we will be sponsoring a young 
man going to Japan, and will be hosting two 
inbound students: a young man from Germany and 
a young woman from Japan. 

DUTIES 

Songleader 
Invocation 
Raffle Gift 
Conductor 
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South Portland 

Wednesday 6:15 p.m. at Purpoodock Club, Spurwink Avenue, Cape Elizabeth 

Portland Head Light 
Cape Elizabeth 

May 21, 1997 

SERVICE ABOVE SELF 

On Qa}r 21 our club presented four "Service Above 
Self' . a~ards to community leaders. One of our 
award recipients mentioned that he had always been 
taught ~t "service is the rent we pay for living.,, If 
that's the case our four award winners must be 
living in a high-rent district, judging by the amount 
of service they give to our communities! Receiving 
awards were: 

John McCall. Dr. McCall is the minister of First 
Congregational Church in South Portland ("Meet­
inghouse Hill''). He comes from a family of 
ministers - both parents, a grandfather, two brothers 
and his wife Andrea are all ministers. John has a 
deep commitment to service, not only to his congre­
gation but to the wider community. 

Mary Finnegan. Mary is a member of the Portland 
Rotary club and was honored for her efforts to help 
the family of 11-year-old Kayleigh Austin of S~>Uth 
Portland. Mary reported that Kayleigh had been 
making progress in a rehab center in Massachusetts 
until she suffered another attack of her mystetjous 
illness which undid all of her progress. Since 
Kayleigh's situation now looks like she will have a 
permanent disability, the family will probably be 
needing additional assistance in accommodating to 
her needs. As tough as this situation has been on 
the family, their hardships would have been much 
greater withough Mary's tireless and generous 
efforts! Mary's son Peter Bourgoin was with us to 
witness th\) award presentation. 

Sue Weatherbie. Sue is no stranger to our club and 
has presented the program for us in the past year. 
She is the head of community resources in Cape 
Elizabeth and manages a program which provides a 
wide range of services and facilities for residents of 
all ages and interests. She was nominated for the 
award not only for the service that she provides but 
also for the pleasant and cheerful manner in whick 
it's provided. 

Thomas Vacca. Tom is the Director of the 
Wayside Soup Kitchen. As any of us who have 
worked at the soup kitchen know, the soup kitchen 
provides essential services to an unfortunately large 

• 

segment of our local population. Tom somehow 
manages to see that the soup kitchen is staffed 365 
days a year! Tom was joined by his wife Joyce. 

SALUTE TO DARE OFFICERS 

The house was packed at Purpoodock as we also 
honored our local DARE officers, in addition to the 
above visitors. We were joined by our old friends 
Linda Barker from South Portland, and Don 
Tubbs and Chris Carson from Cape Elizabeth. 
They updated us on the program and Chris even 
passed out rulers to people who answered his quiz 
correctly. The club presented each community with 
a check for $250 for the DARE program. 

WHAT WEEK IS THIS? 

National Safe Boating Week, of course, as we were 
reminded by Jeff Gabrielson. Jeff informed us that 
of the boating deaths nationwide last year, 9 out of 
10 of the victims were not wearing a life vest. Also 
half of them involved the use of alcohol. As we 
head into the summer season (assuming that it ever 
comes), remember to observe safety rules whenever 
you're near the water. 

Member News: 

Welcome Back, Sam Giftosl And congratu­
lations on all those grandchildren graduating 
from college and high school! 

Congratulations and condolences to Eleanor 
Brainin who climbed Mt. Cadillac on her 
vacation (first one in 7 years!), but also came 
down with poison Ivy! 

Congratulations to Jen Da11iero (who was with us 
Wed. night) who just graduated from BU! And 
good luck on all those job interviews! 

Congratulations to Bill Stanton '.s daughter who 
was honored as Educator of the Year by the 
Maine Holocaust and Human Rights Center. 



Get well soon to Dieter Schnauck who is home 
and making slow but steady progress. If you 
want to give him a call, I tt his number is 
829-5962. 

Encore, encore, to Rick Dobson who did a solo 
for us as songleader! He then led us in When 
You're Smiling, which we sang without books! 

Happy Anniversary to Dave & MaryE/len Nisbet 
(21 years on 5/29), Bill & Sophie Kourakos (45 
years on June 1), David & Joyce Lourie (25 years 
on June 2), and Kathy & Alan Ray (18 years on 
June 2)! 

HELP WANTED! 

We need one, or preferably two, co-chairs to work 
with Phil Dube to head up our fried dough sales at 
Cape Family Fun Day on June 21. The hard parts 
(cleaning the trailer and finding someone to haul it) 
are already taken care of. There is not much work 
involved but we do need to spread it out over two or 
three people so that it's not such a long day for one 
person. Please see Nancy Hawes if you can be 
available. 

UPCOMING CLUB EVENTS 

May 28 - Mike Cantlin will be bringing us the 
program, which will be Cheri Murray from 
Project Horse. Cheri is a very dynamic young 
woman and this program is very timely, following 
as it does the DARE presentation. Project Horse 
attempts to give young people positive ways to 
spend their spare time. • 

5/28/97 
Songleader Dube 
Invocation Brain in 
Raffle Gift Schmidt 
Conductor Daviero 

• 

June S - Ceremony to recor · ".C Rotary's contri­
bution to landscaping at Jo Benoit Samuelson 
statue. 1 :30 p.m. in front of lih'ary. 

June 7 - Trailer clean-up; Fort Williams. 

-June 10 - Soup Kitchen. Dessert = brownies (no 
nuts) 

June 11 - We will be meeting at the Cape Elizabeth 
Community Center for burgers and dogs - spouses 
invited! 

June 14 - Yard sale at David Lourie's house. 

June 18 - Club Assembly. 

June 21 - Cape Family Fun Day! 

June 25 - Annual "Changing of the Guard,, 
ceremony. Spouses invited. 

.June 26-29 - District Conference. See Paul Butler 
for registration forms. The club has some money 
available to help out with registration fees if you 
plan to attend. 

July 13 - Bridge opening. Stay tuned for details. 

July 30 - Lobsterbake, Fort. Williams 
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To: 
From: 
Subject: 

All memb"- ... of South Portland - Cape Elizabeth Rot.. i Club 
Wayne 
Next few weeks 

As this Rotary Year winds down, we have it flurry of activity that requires your 
help and/or participation. Nancy has dutifully noted all the below in the 
Newsletter this week, but I wanted to make a personal appeal for your help on 
these projects and celebrations. Jim will be asking little of you until Spring 
Point Festival in August, so the following events will be your last chance to 
volunteer until then. 

Thursday, June 5th 1:30 PM Join us for a chance to meet Joan Benoit­
Samuelson, Mike McGovern and Janet 
McLaughlin as we re-dedicate the Statue 
and landscaping improvements at the Thomas 
Library in Cape Elizabeth 

Saturday, June 7th 9:00 AM Join Jeff Gabrielson at the Fire Barn to help 
clean up the food trailer. Need three or four. 

Wednesday, June I Ith Regular meeting, but at the Cape Community 
Center. Bring spouses and children. Only $10 
per head. We need volunteers to help. Call 
Eleanor Brainin. 

Thursday, June 12th 4:00 PM We need four volunteers to help us bring a 

Friday, June 13th 

truckload of donated items from the fire barn to 
David Lourie's house. 

1 :00 PM Bob Flynn needs four volunteers to help on 
PROJECT GRADUATION at the parade grounds 
at ,Fort Williams. 

Saturday, June 14th 8:00 AM We need four people to set up tables for the 
yard sale. We need two to man the sale at least 
until noon, and another two until 3:00 PM. 

Wednesday, June 18th Regular meeting. Assembly. A celebration of 
the past Rotary year. Please try to attend. 

' 

Saturday, June 21 9 to 6 

Wednesday, June 28th 

Family Fun Day Sign-up sheet being passed 
around this week. Need minumum of 12. 

"Passing of the Guard". 
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PROJECT HORSE 

Chefl ·Murray spoke to us about the non-profit 
group she founded and leads, Project Horse. As a 
young ~irl she was crazy about horses (what 10-
year-old girl isn't!) but her family didn't have the 
means to" give her riding lessons. Now Cheri is 
giving other young girls the opportunity to realize 
their dreams of riding a horse. The program is not 
just about fun though - the girls learn responsibility 
and discipline at the same time - lessons that will 
help them throughout their life. It was obvious to 
all that Cheri has a great deal of enthusiasm and 
passion for this program. Thanks to Cheri, and to 
Mike Cantlin, for this very interesting program! 

SINGING 'THE BLUES ••• 

No doubt Phil Dube is, since he did not get the 
opportunity to lead us in song at the May 28 
meeting. In President Wayne's rabid quest to set 
the record for earliest meeting adjournment, the 
singing was overlooked and Phil somehow forgot to 
complain about this omission. 

Phil somehow was also the raffle conductor; the 
prize of a Borders gift certificate donated by 
Laurenz Schmidt was won by Jack Roberts. Last 
week's raffie prize of 4 Red Sox tickets on June 18 
against the Phillies was donated back to the club by 
Sam Giftos, who saw them play in Florida and 
thinks the tickets are worthless. Rick Dobson 
didn't think so, however, and was the top bidder in 
the ticket auction. 

Rick had a guest with him at the meeting: Chuck 
Redman of Key Investments; Wayne also had John 
de Santis with him as a guest. 

CONSIDER THE DISTRICT 
CONFERENCE ~ 

Many newer club members (and maybe some 
veterans) may not have been to a district conference 
and you may be curious as to what takes place at 
one. The format is basically two days (Friday and 

• 

Saturday) of plenary sessions in the morning, 
followed in the afternoon by special interest 
breakout groups or recreational activities (such as a 
golf tournament). The evening dinners include 
speeches and presentations of awards, as well as 
considerable socializing. The plenary sessions 
include programs on district activities (youth 
exchange, Group Study Exchange, ambassadorial 
scholars, RYLA, etc.), as well as programs about 
activities of individual clubs. It is usually quite 
interesting and inspirational to see what other clubs 
in the district are up to. 

It has been my personal experience that the more I 
learned about Rotary and its activities, the more 
inte~sted I was in Rotary and in being a Rotarian. 
The conference is not just for officers, and is 
probably more interesting if you're not an officer 
since you can just sit back and enjoy it. The club 
has funds from the internal budget available to pay 
for conference registration for club members 
interested in attending. See Paul Butler for 
registration forms. 

UPCOMING CLUB EVENTS 

June 4 - Our speaker is ... a surprise! 

June 5 - Ceremony to recognize Rotary's contri­
bution to landscaping at Joan Benoit Samuelson 
statue. 1 :30 p.m. in front of library. All club 
members who can be available at that time are 
encouraged to attend. 

June 7 - Trailer clean-up; Fort Williams. 

June 10 - Soup Kitchen. Dessert= brownies (no 
nuts) 

June 11 - We will be meeting at the Cape Elizabeth 
Community Center for burgers and dogs - spouses 
are cordially invited! ($10/head.) 

June 13 - Project Graduation at Fort Williams. Bob 
Flynn needs about 4 volunteers to help out from 1 -
3:30. Call him at 799-7814 if you can help. 

June 14 - Yard sale at David Lourie's house. 

June 18 - Club Assembly. 
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, Don't Forget -
Meeting Next Week is at 

Cape Community Center! 

(Spouses and young people who live with you are 
invited. c Menu = burgers & dogs & assorted things 
that go with them. Dress = casual.) 

CELEBRATING JOAN SAMUELSON 

On June 5 several club members gathered with town 
officials, Joan Benoit Samuelson and her family and 
friends to re-dedicate her statue in front of the 
library and to dedicate the landscaping surrounding 
the statue. The landscaping (brick patio, benches, 
shrubs and plantings) was done last fall through 
funding of $4500 provided by our club. On behalf 
of the town, Janet McLaughlin thanked the Rotary 
club, represented by President Wayne Goodrich. 
Other club members present included Dan Gacetta, 
Mike McGovern, Jim & Vicke Russell, Dan 
Davidson, Jeff Gabrielson, Bill Stanton, Jack 
Roberts and Nancy Hawes. 

ALTERNATIVE EDUCATION 

Another project recently funded by our club is a 
photography program at SPHS. Our speaker for the 
June 4 meeting, Tom Hyland, requested funding 
from our club to develop the photography program 
as part of the Alternative Education program that he 
directs at the high school. Tom told us about how 
growing up as one of 10 kids in a 3 112 room 
apartment, he learned to appreciate diversity 9nd the 
need for cooperation. He has devoted his career to 
helping students who may need a little extra help 
because of their different learning styles. Originally 
charged to keep kids from dropping out of school 
when he took his position at SPHS, he has expanded 
his mission to not only keeping them from dropping 
out but helping them to be successful in schoot 
Tom feels that the addition of a photography 
program will teach students a skill, will help to 
motivate them to be interested in school and 
learning, and will help them to improve their 
writing skills as well. Tom was a very impassioned 

• 

speaker, and we thank him and Joe Conroy for this 
great program. 

MORE GOOD DEEDS 

After the June 4 meeting, the Board met briefly to 
approve two funding requests. One was a request 
from Karen Dunfey on behalf of the District's 
Youth Exchange committee to re-allocate $500 of 
money previously approved for youth exchange 
students our club was to sponsor, to a student from 
Gorham who needs help with travel expenses. The 
money became available when we had a 
cancellation by one of the students we were to have 
sponsored. Ordinarily travel expenses are the 
responsibility of the student and Rotary clubs do not 
cover this cost. Occasionally exceptions are made 
however, and Karen thought this student was 
worthy of making an exception. 

The other expenditure approved was a matching 
grant project to provide basic necessities - furniture 
and a toilet facility - for a charitable primary school 
in India. The request came from District Governor 
Nominee Marie Williams on behalf of the DON of 
the District in India. The club in India would match 
the $2100 that they are requesting; the combined 
$4200 would in tum be matched by the Rotary 
Foundation for a total of $8400. 

"The Little Red Schoolhouse in my 
Green Mountain Valley" 

Tnat' s how Paul Harris described the little brick 
schoolhouse where he went to school in 
Wallingford, Vermont. Warren Simpson, Dan 
Mooers, Sam Giftos, and Joe Conroy went on a 
road trip to visit the Rotary club which meets in 
Paul Harris' schoolhouse. Warren was so 
impressed with his visit to this historic club that he 
even contributed a happy dollar to tell us about it! 

Bon Voyage to: 
Dan Mooers, who is off to attend 3 District 
Conferences simultaneously in Holland (he will be 
giving 13 speeches in 3 days!), and to 
Bill & Sophie Kourakos, who are headed for 
Glasgow, Scotland for the International Convention. 



YARD SALE U~D TE: 

You can bring items to David _ ..1.ric's house for the 
yard sale on June 14, beginning Thursday evening. 
We will need a couple helpers on Thursday late 
afternoon or evening to move stuff that has already 
been collected from the fire barn to David's house. 
Call Wayne if you can help or if you have 
questions. 

PICNIC WITH THE POPS 

For those who forget their picnic, or who bring their 
picnic but like our food better, we will be selling 
refreshments at Fort Williams on July 3 before the 
PSO Independence Day concert. We had not 
originally planned to work at this concert due to the 
Bridge celebration scheduled for the following 
week. However, since the Bridge opening has been 
postponed, this easy-to-work event was thought to 
be do-able. 
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OTHER IMPORTANT DATES 

June 10 - Soup Kitchen. I iert = brownies (no 
nuts) 

June 11 - Bob Flynn's birthday. 

-June 13 - Project Graduation at Fort Williams. 

June 14 - Yard sale at David Lourie's house. 

June 18 - Club Assembly. 

June 21 - Cape Family Fun Day! 

June 25 - Annual "Changing of the Guard" 
ceremony. Spouses invited. (We will be meeting at 
Purpoodock.) 

June 26-29 - District Conference. 

July 3- PSO Concert 

July 30 - Lobsterbake, Fort Williams 
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SPCE NOMINATES MCGOVERN. 

Whereas all clubs in the District are invited to 
submit nominations for District Governor for 1999-
2000, and whereas our club has an excellent 
candidate in. Michael McGovern, and whereas Sam 
Giftos is so good at reading resolutions, it was 
resolved to nominate Mike at the June 11 meeting 
for the office of District Governor. Mike is 
exceptionally qualified and we look forward to 
hearing of his selection by the District in August. 

WELCOME, SUMMER! 

We celebrated the arrival of warm weather with a 
picnic at the Cape Elizabeth Community Center, 
capably coordinated by Eleanor Brainin. Eleanor 
thanked the owners of City Deli, who gave us a 
discount. Thanks also to all her helpers, whoever 
you were. Enjoying the fine weather and good food 
along with the usual crowd were several wives and 
some of the younger set: Matt Lourie, Jessica & 
Kyle Danielson, Grant Smith, Ethan Cantlin, and 
Tori & Anne Russell. Matt, Jessica and Kyle were 
a big help in serving dessert! 

Chris Hansen of the Bath club was also able to 
track us down and join us to tell us about n golf 
tournament the Bath club is sponsoring on June 25. 
See Paul Butler (I think) for details. Paul also has 
information about a golf challenge tournament that 
the Bethel club is sponsoring - see him if you're 
interested. 

Other club business conducted at the meeting 
included designating club members to vote for rep­
resentatives to the Coun'iil on Legislation at the 
District Conference, and Mike McGovern presented 
Nancy Hawes with the paraphernalia that go along 
with Paul Harris Fellow recognition. 

OOPS! 

It turns out the "Holland" I reported Dan and 
Shirley Mooers were going to was actually Holland, 

Michigan. And Dan says he only had to give 12 
speeches instead of 13 ! 

CONGRATULATIONS! to ••• 

Janet McLaughlin's daughter Nancy, graduating 
from William Smith College, 

Mark Roberts, graduating from CEHS, 

Matt Dube, who made high honors 2 years in a 
row, and 

Alec Livingston, who won a permit in the moose 
lottery! 

(If you have a son, daughter, spouse, grandchild, 
whatever, graduating, please let me know so I can 
publish the good news!) 

GREASEMOBILE SPIFFED UP 

Jeff Gabrielson led the efforts to get the food 
trailer in shape for the summer season. Thanks to 
help from Bob Packer, Bill Stanton and Wayne 
Goodrich the trailer was cleaned on Sat., June 7. 
Dick Vena took the trailer later to steam clean the 
fryolator. 

COMING UP: 

June 18 - Club Assembly. 

June 21 - Cape Family Fun Day! 

June 25 - Annual "Changing of the Guard" 
ceremony. Spouses invited. (At Purpoodock.) 

June 26-29 - District Conference. 

July 3 - PSO Concert 

July 30- Lobsterbake, Fort Williams 



REMINDERS FOR TB£ SUMMER 

Although we are not professionals in the food 
business, our customers expect us to maintain the 
same health standards that a professional 
establishment would. Therefore in order not to give 
our customers food poisoning, or injure ourselves 
for that matter, I offer the following reminders for 
the upcoming food-selling season. 

1. You can handle money or food but not both 
simultaneously. If you are taking money from 
customers, either refrain from touching food or 
clean your hands first. We have a large supply of 
packets of pre-moistened towelettes for this 
purpose. 
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2. Ditto for raw chicken. I• '>ur job is to put 
uncooked chicken on the grih,/clean your hands 
before moving to another job or touching the 
cooked chicken. Same goes for tools - tools or 
dishes that are used for uncooked chicken need to 
be kept separate. 

3. The refrigerator may not be cold The 
refrigerator does a relatively poor job of keeping 
food cold, especially if the sun is shining on it. We 
need to make sure the refrigerator doors are closed 
tightly, and keep opening and closing the doors to a 
minimum. 

4. The fryo/ator is hot. Matt Dube or one of the 
other people who has been burned by hot grease can 
confirm this. Also we need to make sure that 
children do not play near that end of the trailer. 

Let's be careful out there! 

6/ 25/97 
Knight 
Conroy 
Vena 

Dunfey 

.... 
U) 
en 
N 

en 
0 
=i 
:c 

m 
r-
N 
> 
CXI 
m 
-l 
::c 

7/ 2/ 97 
Gacetta 

Danielson 
Bagdasarian 

Flynn 

.... 
c.o 
c.o 
en 

.... 
c.o 
c.o ...., 

warren S. Simpson 
5 Unwood Street 
Cape Elizabeth, ME 041C17 



TWO 
LIGHTS 

South Portland - Cape Elizabeth Rotary Club 
On the Maine coast 

Bug Light 
South Portland 

Wednesday 6:15 p.m. at Purpoodock Club, Spurwink Avenue, Cape Elizabeth 

Portland Head Light 
Cape Elizebeth 

June 18, 1997 

"CHANGING OF THE GUARD" 

Next week's meeting will be our annual ceremony 
to salute the outgoing President and officers and 
hand the reins over to the new President. We will 
be meeting at Purpoodock as usual and spouses or 
other family members and friends are invited. 
(Please let Kathy Ray know about your guests you 
will be bringing if you have not already done so.) 

Wayne, being in a hurry to get through everything, 
got a head start on next week's festivities at the 
June 18 meeting by recognizing the officers and 
presenting gifts of monogrammed pens. In addition 
to thanking the Board members, he also singled out 
the contributions of Dan Davidson for his efforts to 
publicize the club's activities. The club joined 
Wayne in applauding the efforts of Wayne's partner 
in Rotary, in business and in life: Ellie Goodrich. 

Wayne also had a gift for the club: some brochures 
which he had written and had printed up which 
describe all of the activities of our club over the past 
year. The list of projects, activities and good causes 
which we support is certainly a long and impressive 
one! 

(Note: These brochures are great for giving to 
prospective members, upcoming speakers, or 
anyone else who may be curious about what we do 
in our club - see Wayne if you need extras.) 

Dan Mooers updated the club on the hospital in 
Katmandu and brought pictures of the construction 
work that we helped to finance. He said that he 
asked them if we can help them with medical 
supplies etc., and they provided a list of things that 
they need. Between our club and the Portland club 
perhaps we can help them out and continue this 
successful international partnership. 

PAUL HARRIS SUSTAINING 
MEMBERS 

Since the club had credits with the Rotary 
Foundation that were set to expire, the Board voted 
to apply $00 credit towards each member who is not 

already a Paul Harris Fellow. Mike McGovern, 
who handled all the paperwork, explained that that 
makes each of those members a Paul Harris 
Sustaining Member of the Foundation. 

YARD SALE A SUCCESS! 

Thanks to Wayne Goodrich's idea, Dave Lourie's 
yard, and a lot of people's junk, the club made 
approximately $250 for the internal budget. 
Helping to get the stuff to Dave's and to peddle the 
stuff were Paul Butler, Bill Stanton, JefT 
Gabrielson, Dick Holden, Kathy Ray, Wayne 
Goodrich, Nancy Hawes, Jim Russell, Mike 
McGovern, Dan Davidson, Dan Mooers, Matt 
Lourie, and most of all Dave Lourie. 

AS WAS THE PICNIC: 

By fending for ourselves last week at the Cape 
Elizabeth Community Center, Eleanor Brainin 
reported that we made $209 for the internal budget. 
This money, along with the happy dollars and raffle 
money, helps to keep our dues down. 

PUT JULY 3 ON YOUR CALENDAR 

On July 3, we will need about 10 people to 
volunteer in the evening (from about 5-11) to help 
sell food at the PSO Independence Pops concert at 
Fort Williams. Most of the work takes place early 
in the evening and there are very few customers 
after the concert actually starts. The concert, which 
will focus on Sousa music, promises to very 
entertaining and will be a great reward for your 
time. 

Happy Birthday to: 
Dan Davidson (June 30) 

Happy Anniversary to: 
Mr. & Mrs. Keith McA/ary 

Good Luck at the Dryc/eaners to: 
Susan Brown of the Portland Club 

Farewell to: 
Jeff Gabrielson 
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In looking back, it's been a long time 
Since I reported events in the form of a rhyme. 
I've attempted to follow in the steps of Carl Pearson, 
A task that proved to be quite fearsome. 
But if anyone is worthy of writing a refrain, 
It's our first lady Ellie and President Wayne. 
As president Wayne served our club with great pride, 
In spite of a seeming reluctance to preside. 
He turned his duties over to each Board member, 
And thought his term dosed at the end of December. 
By the time Bea has finished serving our entree 
Wayne already has the meeting underway. 
Wayne's gift to the club had a real touch of class: 
A brochure listing everything that had come to pass. 
To South Portland we gave signs that face right at you; 
To Cape we gave beauty around Joanie's statue. 
We gave ten thousand to Katmandu -
There'$ a lot of good there that our money can do. 
We sold lots of chicken and lots of fried dough; 
We thanketl ·an the kids who helped make it so. 
We ate lobster in the park, on a day warm and sunny; 
Eleanor and her mom helped bowl for money. 
The Greeks fed us dinner and we ate quite hearty; 
Warren turned 80 and we had a big party. 
We had lots of visitors come to our meetin' 
From as far away as Poland and Sweden. 
We sold lots of trees - we had a big stack; 
And somehow we did it without Bob Flynn's back. 
Tony's been absent but he has an excuse; 
Alec won a permit to hunt down a moose. 
Wayne turns the reins over to our new pres Jim Russell, 
Who came back from PETS all ready to hustle. 
This just scratches the surface of all we have done 
In a year packed with service, fellowship and fun! 

Portland Head Light 
Cape Elizabeth 

Nancy Hawes 

Nancy Hawes has written her last bulletin, at least for a while. Her duties as President-Elect 
require her to devote a great deal of time to making sure that our major fundraiscr, the Christmas 
tree sale, goes off without a hitch. Nancy joined our club in the fall of 1991, and picked up the 
duties of Bulletin Editor just about a year later. That is about 200 "Two Lights". 

Nancy has served our club in many ways, most recently as Vice President and Fund-raising 
Chairperson. Past duties have included Director of International Service and Director of Club 
Service. She is a Paul Harris Fellow, and contributes a great deal of time and energy every year to 
scheduling the activities of the visiting GSE team, including personally hosting several of the team 
members herself. She has also served as auditor for District Tlf!IJ. 

You'll try in vain to think of a fundraiscr or event that Nancy has not been involved in in the 5 112 
years that South Portland - Cape Elizabeth Rotary has been blessed with her membership. 

Well done, and thanks, Nancy! 
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